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Biographies for the Executive Committee 
 

Peter G. Tombros 
Peter is chair of the For the Future campaign. He began his career with Pfizer where 
he worked for 25 years in a variety of positions including executive vice president of 
Pfizer Pharmaceuticals and corporate vice president for strategic planning. In 1994, he 
left Pfizer to join Enzon Pharma as president and CEO. Peter retired from Enzon in 
2001 and until September 2005 served as chairman and CEO at VivoQuest, a private 
biotech company. Peter received his B.S. and M.S. degrees from Penn State and his 

M.B.A. from the University of Pennsylvania, Wharton School of Business. In 2006, Peter was 
selected for Penn State’s highest honor, the Distinguished Alumni Award. Peter currently serves as 
an appointed Professor and Distinguished Executive in Residence, overseeing the Science 
B.S./M.B.A. Program in the Eberly College of Science. In addition, Peter and his wife, Ann, are 
native to Centre County and have supported the University Libraries, Intercollegiate Athletics, and 
the sciences. They are members of the Founders Society, the President’s Club, the Mount Nittany 
Society, and the Laurel Circle.  

 
E. Lee Beard 
Lee is vice chair of the For the Future campaign and chair of the campus committees 
and served as chair of the Hazleton campaign during Grand Destiny. She is also 
principal and owner of The Henlee Group, LLC, a financial advisory company located 
in Drums, Pennsylvania. Throughout her career she has held senior-level executive 
positions in the banking industry and with auditing firms. In 1993 she moved to 

Hazleton, Pennsylvania, to be the president and CEO of First Federal Bank. Lee is a graduate of the 
University of South Carolina where she earned a B.S. in business administration with an emphasis in 
accounting. She has served on numerous committees for the University including the Campus 
Advisory Board for Hazleton campus, the National Council on Penn State Philanthropy, and the 
Grand Destiny Commonwealth College Committee. In 2000, Lee was inducted as an Honorary Penn 
State Alum. She was recently elected the chair of the first board of directors of Girl Scouts in the 
Heart of Pennsylvania and was named the 2007 Woman of Distinction by Penn’s Woods Girl Scout 
Council. Lee and her husband, Bill, belong to the President’s Club and the Mount Nittany Society. 

 
Bruce Miller 
Bruce is vice chair of the For the Future campaign and chair of the college committee. 
He graduated from Penn State in 1971 with a bachelor’s degree in political science. 
He founded Employee Benefits Corporation of America (EBCA) in 1984, which grew 
into one of the largest and most highly respected marketers of group insurance plans 
in the mid-Atlantic region. Bruce sold the business in 2002 and retired in late 2003. 

Bruce is the 1998 recipient of the College of the Liberal Arts’ Service to Penn State Alumni Award. 
In 2004 he was named an Alumni Fellow by the Penn State Alumni Association, and in 2005 Penn 
State named him Fundraising Volunteer of the Year. Bruce has chaired the Liberal Arts Development 
Council and served on the Campaign Planning Committee and Athletics Campaign Committee. He is  
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a member and former chair of the Political Science Alumni Board of Visitors. He and his partner, 
Dean LaVigne support numerous programs across the University with a special interest in the liberal 
arts, athletics, and the arts. They are members of the President’s Club, the Mount Nittany Society, 
and the Laurel Circle.  
 
Edward J. Beckwith 
Ed is chair of the planned giving program committee of the For the Future campaign. He is a partner 
with Baker Hostetler, LLP, and is a nationally recognized attorney in the legal and administrative 
specialties related to charitable and educational organizations, healthcare institutions, and trade 
associations. Ed earned his B.S. degree in science from Penn State and his J.D. degree from 
Georgetown University. He is active in the American and the District of Columbia Bar Associations, 
as well as the American Law Institute. He is a fellow of the American Bar Foundation and of the 
American College of Trust and Estate Counsel where he has served as the state chair in the District of 
Columbia as well as the chair of the College’s Philanthropy Study Committee and its Committee on 
Charitable Planning and Exempt Organizations. He is the founder and chair of the Advanced Estate 
Planning Institute sponsored annually by the Georgetown University Law Center. In addition, he is 
an adjunct tax professor at the Georgetown University Law Center. Ed and his wife, Iris, live in 
Virginia.  
 
James S. Broadhurst 
Jim is chair of the Board of Trustees and past chair of the Grand Destiny campaign. He is also the 
chairman of Eat’n Park Hospitality Group, Inc., a provider of diversified food services. Jim graduated 
from Penn State with a degree in economics in 1965 and went on to earn his M.B.A. from the 
University of Pittsburgh. Both Jim and his wife, Suzy, serve on numerous corporate and community 
boards in the Pittsburgh region. He was recognized with Penn State’s Alumni Fellow Award in 1994 
and Distinguished Alumnus Award in 1997. He was elected to Penn State’s Board of Trustees in 
1998 and then elected vice-chair in 2004. Jim and Suzy have supported many areas within the 
University over the years—the College of Education, the College of the Liberal Arts, Beta Theta Pi 
fraternity, distance education, Penn State Public Broadcasting, Intercollegiate Athletics, the Milton S. 
Hershey Medical Center, and more. They are members of the President’s Club, the Mount Nittany 
Society, and the Laurel Circle.  
 
Peter M. Carlino 
Peter is chair of the Penn State Hershey Children’s Hospital Campaign Committee. Since 1994, he 
has been chairman of the board and CEO of Penn National Gaming, Inc., a Pennsylvania-based 
gaming and entertainment company. Since 1976, he has also been president of Carlino Financial 
Corporation, a holding company that owns and operates various Carlino family businesses, in which 
capacity he has been continuously active in strategic planning and the monitoring of its operations. 
Peter is also the chairman of the Carlino Development Group. He is a 1969 graduate of Penn State 
with a B.A. in general arts and sciences. Peter serves on the board of directors of the Milton S. 
Hershey Medical Center, and he and his wife Marshia have both created the Peter and Marshia 
Carlino Chair and honored Carlino’s late mother by establishing the Elizabeth Powers Carlino 
Nursing Excellence Award to recognize an outstanding nurse at the Medical Center each year. Peter 
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and Marshia have four children. Peter is a Distinguished Alumni and a member of the President’s 
Club, the Mount Nittany Society, and the Laurel Circle. 
 
Linda J. Gall 
Linda is chair of the stewardship program committee of the For the Future campaign and is serving 
her second term as president of the Palmer Museum Friends Board. Linda is serving this year as 
campaign chair of the Centre County United Way. Prior to residing in Centre County, Linda was an 
assistant vice president and actuary with the Equitable Life Assurance Society in New York. Linda 
graduated from Princeton University with a B.A. in statistics. Linda has served on the Center for the 
Performing Arts Advisory Council and was president of the Central Pennsylvania Festival of the Arts 
board of directors. She is currently a vice president of the board of directors of The Second Mile 
and chair of the Galaxy Council for Arts in Education. In 2006, Linda was selected as an Honorary 
Alumna by the Penn State Alumni Association. Linda and her husband, Blake, have established a 
women’s athletic scholarship and a Trustee Scholarship in the College of Education at Penn State. 
They live in Boalsburg and are members of the President’s Club and the Mount Nittany Society. 
 
Steve A. Garban 
Steve is vice chair of the Board of Trustees and an at-large member of the campaign executive 
committee. He has had a thirty-three-year career with the University and is currently the senior vice 
president of finance and operations and treasurer emeritus of Penn State. He is also a director of 
Metropolitan Life Series Fund in New York and is a member of the Milton S. Hershey Medical 
Center Board of Directors. Steve is a 1959 graduate of the University with a B.S. in business and was 
captain of the football team and vice president of the student government. He was elected to Penn 
State’s Board of Trustees by the alumni in 1998 and has been continuously reelected for succeeding 
terms. He was instrumental in the development of the Medical Center, the Nittany Lion Inn, the 
Bryce Jordan Center, and the Penn State Research Park. Steve is married to Mary Ann Kill Lucas, a 
1962 Penn State graduate. He has three children. Steve was named a Distinguished Alumnus in 1995 
and received the Lion’s Paw Medal Award in 2008. 
 
Edward R. Hintz, Jr. 
Ed is an honorary chair of the For the Future campaign and past chair of the Grand Destiny 
campaign. A Reading, Pennsylvania, native, Ed graduated from Penn State in 1959 with a bachelor’s 
degree in finance. After receiving an M.B.A. from Harvard and working as an analyst/portfolio 
manager for a number of years, he founded the investment firm of Hintz, Holman and Hecksher, Inc. 
in 1975. The firm specializes in investment management for individuals and endowments. Ed has 
been a member of the Board of Trustees since 1994 and served as chair of the Board of Trustees from 
2001 to 2004. Ed has a long history of involvement with Penn State as a volunteer leader, Alumni 
Fellow, and Distinguished Alumnus. Ed was vice chairman of The Campaign for Penn State, 
chairman of The Bryce Jordan Center Campaign, chairman of the National Development Council, 
and has served on numerous boards for the University and a variety of corporate and volunteer 
organizations. His wife, Helen, was named the Penn State Fundraising Volunteer of the Year in 2006. 
Ed and Helen are members of the Founders Society, the President’s Club, the Mount Nittany Society, 
and the Laurel Circle. 
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Martha B. Jordan 
Martha is chair of the annual giving program committee of the For the Future campaign. She is a 
partner with Latham & Watkins, LLP, and focuses on a broad range of real-estate project 
representation including land use, finance, and general corporate transactional work. Martha has 
represented public companies and REITs in connection with acquisitions, credit facilities, and other 
portfolio financing deals. Martha earned a B.S. in business at Penn State, an M.B.A. at the University 
of Cincinnati, and a J.D. degree from the University of California, Berkeley, and is qualified to 
practice before the California bar. Martha is active in numerous charitable and civic organizations. 
She is a former member of the Board of Trustees of the Los Angeles County Bar Association. Martha 
was named one of California’s Top 100 most influential lawyers by California Law Business in 1999 
and was recently selected for the Lawdragon 500, a list of 500 leading lawyers in the United States as 
ranked by clients and peers. Martha is chair of the Smeal College of Business Board of Visitors and a 
member of the President’s Club and the Mount Nittany Society. 
 
Edward P. Junker III  
Ted is immediate past chair of the Hershey campaign committee of the For the Future campaign and 
a member of the campaign executive committee. He is the retired vice chairman of PNC Bank 
Corporation and vice chairman of PNC Bank N.A. Ted has served as a University Trustee since 1986 
and was recognized with Penn State’s Alumni Fellow Award in 1987. He also served as chairman of 
the University’s Board of Trustees. Ted has been chair of the Milton S. Hershey Medical Center 
Board since it was formed on July 1, 2000. He is a respected volunteer leader in his community of 
Erie, Pennsylvania, and has received numerous honors over the years including Erie & Chautauqua 
Magazine’s Man of the Year in 1997, Gannon University’s Distinguished Pennsylvanian Award in 
1995, and the National Multiple Sclerosis Society’s Outstanding Community Service Award for 
Northwestern Pennsylvania. Ted has supported many areas within Penn State including 
Intercollegiate Athletics and Penn State Behrend. His late wife, Barbara, and his three daughters are 
all Penn State graduates. Ted is a member of the President’s Club, the Mount Nittany Society, and the 
Laurel Circle. This fall he was honored as the Penn State Fundraising Volunteer of the Year. 
 
Jeffery King  
Jeff is an at-large member of the campaign executive committee. He is also the president of National 
Properties, Inc., a real-estate investment, property management, and development business. He co-
founded the company with fellow Penn Stater, Brian R. Keller, in 1971. In 1990, National Properties 
was listed #73 in the Philadelphia Business Journal’s Top 100 Fastest Growing Privately Held 
Companies. In January 2007, National Properties sold 90 percent of its real-estate holdings to BPG 
Properties Group. Jeff and partner Bob Pingitore, executive vice president and CFO, plan to dissolve 
National Properties and retire in the near future. In 2003 through 2005, Jeff was vice president of the 
board of directors of Jenkins Arboretum in Devon, Pennsylvania. Jeff and his wife, Cynthia, have 
three daughters. They established a family foundation in 1999 called The Jeffery and Cynthia King 
Family Foundation. Jeff has contributed to the Smeal College of Business through faculty fellowships 
and through support of its new building. Jeff is a member of the President’s Club, the Mount Nittany 
Society, and the Laurel Circle. 
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Arthur J. Nagle 
Art is an honorary chair of the For the Future campaign and former chair of the Investing in People 
initiatives. He is also a managing director of Vestar Capital Partners, a private equity investment firm 
in New York City, and has served on the board of directors of more than twenty-five major firms and 
is an active volunteer within his community. Art earned his bachelor’s degree in mathematics at Penn 
State in 1961, served four years as an officer in the U.S. Navy, and subsequently earned his M.B.A. 
from Columbia University in 1967. Art was named an Alumni Fellow of Penn State in 2000 and a 
Distinguished Alumnus in 2001. Art and his wife, Paige (an Honorary Distinguished Alumna), have 
supported the School of Theatre Arts, the College of the Liberal Arts, Penn State Educational 
Partnership Program, Challenging Athletes’ Minds for Personal Success program (CHAMPS), and 
the Bryce Jordan Center. In 2002, they were named as the first recipients of the Penn State 
Fundraising Volunteers of the Year award. Art and Paige are members of the Founders Society, the 
President’s Club, the Mount Nittany Society, and the Laurel Circle. 
 
Joseph V. Paterno 
Joe is an honorary chair of the For the Future campaign. He started at Penn State in 1950 as an 
assistant football coach and, after sixteen years in that role, was promoted into the head coaching 
position. The five-time national Coach-of-the-Year was selected for induction in 2006 into the 
National Football Foundation and College Football Hall of Fame—one of only three active coaches 
ever to do so. He and his wife, Sue, a 1962 Penn State graduate, have been active with numerous 
committees including the National Council for Penn State Philanthropy, the Grand Destiny Executive 
Committee, and the National Development Council. Sue was honored in 2004 with the Penn State 
Distinguished Alumni Award, the University’s highest honor. The Paternos contributed their time 
and gifts to a building campaign where $13.7 million was raised to make the Pattee and Paterno 
Libraries world-class among other universities. They have five children, all of whom are Penn State 
graduates. Joe and Sue belong to the Mount Nittany Society, the Atherton Society, the President’s 
Club, and the Laurel Circle.  
 
Robert E. Poole 
Bob is chair of the leadership gifts committee of the For the Future campaign. He is the president and 
CEO of S&A Custom Built Homes and its affiliate companies in State College, Pennsylvania, and 
West Virginia. Bob is also chairman and CEO of Poole Anderson Construction, a construction 
management and general contracting firm. Bob serves on the Advisory Board for the Farrell Center 
for Entrepreneurial Leadership, The National Council on Penn State Philanthropy, and the Schreyer 
Honors College, where he chairs the advisory board. He earned a B.S. degree in accounting at Penn 
State and an M.B.A. from Fairleigh Dickinson. He was chair of the Centre County United Way’s 
2004 campaign, co-chair of the State College YMCA’s capital campaign, and supported the 
development of the S&A Stadium and baseball fields at the Shaner Sports Complex. Among other 
honors, Bob was recognized as the Chamber of Business and Industry of Centre County’s 
Entrepreneur of the Year in 2000. Bob and his wife, Sandy, live near State College and have three 
daughters. Bob is a member of the President’s Club, the Founder Society, the Atherton Society, the 
Mount Nittany Society, and the Laurel Circle. 
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Catherine A. Rein 
Cathy is the chair of the corporate relations program committee of the For the Future campaign. 
Cathy retired in March 2008 as senior executive vice president and chief administrative officer of 
MetLife, Inc. She began her career at MetLife in 1985 as vice-president in charge of the human 
resources department. Before joining MetLife, she served as vice president and general counsel for 
The Continental Group, Inc. Cathy currently serves on the board of directors of The Bank of New 
York Mellon and FirstEnergy Corp. She is also a life member of the board of trustees of New York 
University Law School. Cathy is a 1964 graduate of Penn State with a B.A. in labor management, and 
she received her J.D. from New York University in 1968. She received a Distinguished Alumni 
Award in 1991 and an Alumni Fellow Award in 1995. Cathy is a member of the President’s Club, the 
Mount Nittany Society, the Laurel Circle, and the Atherton Society. 
 
Douglas L. Rock 
Doug is an at-large member of the campaign executive committee. In 1991, he was elected chairman 
of the board of directors of Smith International, Inc., a supplier of products and services to the oil and 
gas exploration and production industry, the petrochemical industry, and other industrial markets. 
Doug has been with the company since 1974 and has been chief executive officer, president, and 
chief operating officer since 1989. He graduated from Penn State in 1968 with a B.A. in psychology 
and then attended the University of Chicago’s Graduate School of Business Administration. Under 
Doug’s leadership, Smith International has pursued a vision of drilling for oil and gas in an 
environmentally friendly way. This ethical approach to business underscored his endowment of the 
Rock Ethics Institute in the College of Liberal Arts, which named him an Alumni Fellow in 1995 and 
a Distinguished Alumni in 2002. Doug’s family includes his wife, Julie, and four children. He is a 
member of the Mount Nittany Society and the Laurel Circle. 
 
William A. Schreyer 
Bill is an honorary chair of the For the Future campaign. He is also the chairman emeritus of Merrill 
Lynch, serving the company since 1948. He was elected president in 1982, assumed the chief 
executive duties in 1984, and was named chairman in 1985. Bill has been credited with making 
Merrill Lynch a global giant and top performer among the major investment banking firms. He 
served as vice chairman of the Board of the New York Stock Exchange from 1987 to 1990. Bill is a 
Distinguished Alumnus and Alumni Fellow. He served on the Board of Trustees from 1986 to 1996, 
including three years as chair. He also chaired Penn State’s first capital campaign from 1984 to 1990. 
Bill is married to Joan Legg Schreyer, an honorary Penn State alumna. Bill and Joan endowed the 
Schreyer Honors College in 1997 and are members of the Atherton Society, the Mount Nittany 
Society, the Founders Society, the Presidents Club, and the Laurel Circle.  
 
Richard K. Struthers 
Ric is an at-large member of the campaign executive committee. He is the North America Card 
Services executive for Bank of America. He graduated from the Smeal College of Business 
Administration in 1977 and the University of Virginia’s Retail School of Banking. He earned a B.S. 
degree in management from Penn State and was a member of the management team that formed 
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MBNA. Ric played an instrumental role in leading MBNA to become the largest independent credit 
card lender in the world. In 2002, he was recognized with Penn State’s Distinguished Alumnus 
Award. Ric is a current member and immediate past chair of the Smeal College of Business Board of 
Visitors. Struthers Family Scholarships at Penn State support diverse students from the Wilkes-Barre, 
Pennsylvania, and Wilmington, Delaware, areas. Ric is a member of the Board of Directors of 
Emmaus House, a homeless shelter located in Delaware, as well as The Second Mile in State College. 
Ric and his wife, Sharon, are members of the President’s Club, the Mount Nittany Society, and the 
Laurel Circle. 
 
John K. Tsui 
Jack is an at-large member of the campaign executive committee and the chairman of Towne 
Development of Hawaii, Inc. He retired in January 2003 as vice chairman and COO of Honolulu-
based BancWest Corporation and as president and COO of its subsidiary, First Hawaiian Bank. His 
career began with Philadelphia National Bank in 1963, and he has also served in key executive roles 
with the Bank of New York and Bank of Hawaii. He is a 1960 graduate of Penn State and studied at 
the Amos Tuck Graduate School at Dartmouth College. He is also a veteran of the United States 
Army. Jack is a member of the National Council on Penn State Philanthropy and of The Pennsylvania 
Society Council. Jack is very active in his community and in the state of Hawaii. In 2001, Jack 
established The John Tsui Scholarship at Penn State to encourage diversity in the student body. Jack 
and his wife, Frances, have a daughter who lives in New York City. Jack is a member of the 
President’s Club and the Mount Nittany Society. 
 
 


